
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
 

Date: 5/16/23 

 

To: Honorable Mayor and Commissioners 

 

Via: Albert P. Childress 

City Manager 

 

From: Katie Halloran 

Planning Director 

 

Subject: Sustainability Advisory Board Statement of Opposition of Increased Submerged 

Land Lease at Pier B 
 

Introduction 

The Sustainability Advisory Board submits their “Sustainability Advisory Board Statement of 

Opposition of Increased Submerged Land Lease at Pier B” which passed unanimously. 

 

History 

On Thursday, May 11th the Key West Sustainability Advisory Board convened their regularly scheduled 

meeting.  Six regular Board members and two high school Board members were in attendance, only 

Board Member Lightner was absent.  During agenda setting, Vice Chair Miller proposed a new agenda 

item to which the board accepted unanimously. 

The agenda item was to make a statement of opposition from the Sustainability Advisory Board to the 

City Commission regarding the Commission agenda item with regard to the Pier B Development request 

to modify its existing submerged lands lease. 

The final language of the action item was “Sustainability Advisory Board Statement of Opposition of 

Increased Submerged Land Lease at Pier B” and passed unanimously.  As requested, this advisory vote 

is now an attachment to the agenda item. 

 


